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December 21, 2010 
 
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD  
TUCKAHOE VILLAGE HALL – 2:30 pm  
 
 
Present: Chairwoman   Ann Marie Ciaramella  
  Member  Barbara Nieminen  
  Member  Nicole Pushkal  
 
Also present: Bill Williams  Building Inspector  
  Michael Seminara  Code Enforcement Officer  
 
 
Item #1    Approval of Minutes – November 16, 2010 
Item #2    4 Depot Square    Return   
 
Item #1   Approval of Minutes – November 16, 2010  
Member Pushkal motioned to approve the minutes of the November 16, 2010 meeting.   This motion 
was seconded by Member Nieminen and unanimously carried by the Board with a vote of 3-0.  
 
Item #2   4 Depot Square    Return 
Brian McLynn of San Signs, representing Antiques & Consignments, returned with a revised drawing of 
the proposed arm sign.  The new Arm Sign will hang underneath the awning, with post secured to 
façade.  The sign is 30 inches wide and 1 foot high.  The letters are 2.75 inches in height.   The sign will 
also be double sided.   It will hang a minimum of 7.5 feet  above the sidewalk.  The color will be green 
with gold leaf lettering.   The arm sign is a twisted bracket, so that it will be uniform with the other arm 
signs in the Village.   Chairwoman Ciaramella stressed that San Signs should not place their logo on the 
sign.   
 
Chairwoman Ciaramella made a motion to approve the revised drawing for Antiques & Consignments 
for one Arm sign with a twisted bracket to be secured to the façade.   Sign measuring 30 inches wide 
and 1 foot wide.   Letters are 2.75 inches high and the color is green with gold leaf lettering, double 
sided.    There will be no San Signs logo on it.  Member Pushkal seconded the motion and unanimously 
carried by the Board with a vote of 3-0.  
 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 18th at 2:30pm  
 
 
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly 
made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 2:50 pm. 


